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AGREED REPORT 
Board of Management 
Coláiste na Toirbhirte 
January 21st 2025


The Child Protection Oversight Report, Anti-Bullying Report and Data Protection Reports were presented to the Board.

The Annual Financial Accounts were presented to the Board following the Finance Sub-Committee meeting on 14.01.25. Paul Healy, Moore Accountants presented the financial statements to the Finance Subcommittee on that date for the year end 2023. The Board ratified the accounts for submission to the IFSSU and CEIST. 

The Board congratulated the students and staff on the meaningful prayer service and meticulous arrangements for Bishop Fintan Gavin’s visit to the school on January 17th.  Catholic Schools Week will run from January 19th –26th.
Ceiliuradh Day will be celebrated on Friday January 31st in all CEIST schools. The theme is ‘Home, School and Parish – Working Together’. 
The Board extended their huge congratulations to the senior camogie team and their coaches on their Munster semi-final victory on January 18th in Mallow. Best wishes to our students for the Munster final scheduled for February 1st, 2025. 
Colaiste na Toirbhirte will host the Soroptimist Munster Final on Saturday January 26th. Best wishes to our students on that day. 
A whole staff training day will be facilitated by Oide on Monday February 24th. The theme of the day will be Senior Cycle Redevelopment. 
Senior Cycle Redevelopment will commence in Sept 2025 with revised senior cycle subjects, a new Transition Year Statement and the introduction of SPHE at senior cycle. A phased introduction will commence from 2025-2029. 
The school wellbeing Policy (2022) is currently being reviewed. A wellbeing survey will be disseminated to students, parents and staff. Data from this survey will inform updates for wellbeing policy (2025). 

Colaiste na Toirbhirte is registered for the Schools Photovoltaic Programme. 
A Safe School Programme update is available from The Ark HQ. The focus for 2024-2025 is on coordinating the implementation of the Safe School Action Plan with particular emphasis on fire safety, statutory inspections and subject department safety plans. 
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday March 11th 2025. 
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